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     Well show season is finally here. I attended the NYBS in Louisville. 
It was smaller than usual but had many quality birds. It must have been 
hard for Steve Petito to pick the winners but he did a good job and 
picked some fine birds. Congratulations to all the winners. I was 
impressed by John Roposo’s birds. John had some really nice birds 
there. He has taken a big leap forward with the quality of his birds the 
last couple of years. I think we’ll see more of him in the top spots in the 
future. The show was different for me since I didn’t have any birds 
ready to show. It was a much less hectic pace. It was great to see the 
old faces and meet some new people. 
 
      At the NYBS I purchased three birds. Two of them were Mookee’s 
from one of the top breeders in the US. The Wednesday after the show 
I went into the loft to find one of the Mookee’s neck bent down and 
twisted in typical PMV fashion! It would struggle to lift its head and then 
stagger around until its head dropped again. Fortunately I had put all 
three in quarantine as I do with all new birds. I previously hadn’t 
thought about the quarantine situation too much. I assumed keeping 
them separate from the flock would suffice. Since PMV is a virus that is 
spread through the air, keeping them in the loft but separate still left the 
other birds vulnerable to catching it. The sick one disappeared and the 
other two went into the garage. It has been 20 days since the show 
now and there is no indication of anything in any other birds so it looks 
like I escaped a possible disaster. Lesson learned. Keep new birds 
totally separate from other birds for at least two weeks. 
 
     Congratulation to those gaining spots from the election. It looks like 
we have a real good lineup to promote our breed. Congrats also go to 
Chuck Dwight for gaining member of the year. 
 
     The proposed Standard changes are in the bulletin for the second 
time. A ballot to vote on them will be in the next bulletin for you to mail 
in, or you will be able to email a vote to Chuck. 
 
Please send in district reports, show reports, articles etc so I have 
something for the next bulletin. 
 
Paul McRae 

   

Helmet Happenings 
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 From the President 
  
I want to thank everyone for committing to club positions, and those who submitted their names for 
judging at our next National to be held in Lancaster, Pa.  I talked to Chuck and got the results of the 
elections.  The club will have good leadership to move forward.  These results will be in the bulletin. 
Thank you Chuck. 
  
IN THE LOFT 
  
All young birds are beginning to show their true colors - maturing nicely.  I believe my breeding program 
showed improvement this year in  MFC, SFC, & PH.  I have not been actively showing this year. I've 
been to one show so far, my second show will be the winter show on Thanksgiving weekend.   
  
Since I started a new job this year, it's not as easy to get time off as it was when I was self-employed. 
I'll miss the Western Sectional held in Utah this year. It was always fun meeting with the Utah AHA 
members with good competition in the show room.  The next show I'll miss is the Great California 
Pageant of Pigeons. I enjoy this show because Leonard Patito does a great job with the help of the rest 
of the AHA members in that district.  I'll be particularly sorry for missing this show come breeding 
season, as Leonard allows me to go through his Plain Head loft to pick Reds or Yellows to take home to 
improve my family of Plain Heads. 
  
The show I will compete in, will be our District 2 Winter Helmet Meet, held Thanksgiving weekend.  This 
is our last show in District 2 before the National.  It's always a good turn out to help select what will be 
chosen for National entries. 
  
NATIONAL - LANCASTER PA. 
  
With the expense of shipping our boxes containing our show birds, will we see any more big entries at 
the Nationals, if not located in heavy pigeon areas, such as the eastern portion of the US, California, or 
Iowa, representing the Midwest..?  I'm hearing $500 to ship our carriers.  This will certainly keep many 
breeders from attending Nationals, when air travel is the only way to attend.   This will be my first year of 
shipping my team of Helmets through the US mail.  I'll be cutting back on the number entries I would 
normally send.  We'll see how this works out.  I was hoping our NPA would be able to work with Delta Air 
Lines.  You certainly have to ask yourself just how bad this Air Line is hurting when there doesn't appear 
to be much interest in accepting our pigeons.  If there's no turn around in shipping expense, we could 
begin to see smaller numbers at our National Helmet meets. 
  
Hope to see you at the next Helmet meet. 
  
As ever................ 
Dennis Bray 
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50
th

 ANNIVERSARY PROMOTIONAL ITEMS 
 

 

ITEM COST (each) 
Button $ 1.50 

Embroidered Ball Cap $ 12.00 

T-Shirt $ 10.00 

SHIPPING 
ITEM COST 

Button $ 2.00 

Ball Cap $ 4.00 

T-Shirt $ 4.00 

Ball Cap and T-Shirt $ 7.00 
 

These items will also be for sale at the following: National Young Bird Show, 
Sectional Shows and the National Show 

 

 
 

District 7 Report 
By Bob Bollinger 

 

The show season has started here in Pennsylvania and there are a lot of promising youngsters out 
there. Hopefully they will generate a lot of excitement at the shows. 
 

I am really encouraged by the energy and motivation that folks are showing. Harold Strawniak and Ray 
Kolinski coordinated a great meet at the Western PA Pigeon Club show in Uniontown. I understand that 
more information and the results of that show will be here in the bulletin. Ray and Harold should be 
commended for spearheading this event and calling around to all the local guys to drum up support for 
the show. This just goes to show what can happen when members talk and work together! 
 

I am also encouraged by the number of calls and emails I am getting from helmet folks trying to plan 
their upcoming show season, meets, etc. It is good to see people looking forward to the shows and 
working to make them better. 
 

One of the more notable events here in PA was the York Fair which was held in the beginning of 
September. I have written about this before but it is worth noting again. The fair is huge and attracts 10’s 
of thousands of visitors. There is always excitement in the animal areas and pigeons had a nice showing 
of about 850 birds. There were well over 50 helmets shown, including 4 previous National Champions. 
The best pigeon (overall) in the fair was a blue MFC bred and shown by Mike Crawford. This was a 1999 
bird and he was still looking very sharp. One thing that was a bit different this year was the fact that the 
organizers encourage exhibitors to list their birds for sale at the fair. Many pigeons were sold to fair 
goers and I really think that it helped to promote the hobby! I would encourage everyone to support their 
local fair! 
 

See you all at the shows! 
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Show Results Included in this Bulletin 

by Bob Bollinger 
 
Show results for the NYBS, EHPC Fall Show, and Reading Young Bird Show are attached to this 
bulletin. It’s good to see helmet showing activity at so many places. 
 
The bird counts were down at both the EHPC and Reading YB shows. Much of this can be attributed to 
the early dates of the shows and their proximity to the NYBS. Many guys chose to forgo these shows 
and focus on the NYBS. 
 
The NYBS was most noteworthy. There we were able to tabulate and publish our results concurrent with 
the judging. The MFP results were published and posted on the web even before the MFC judging 
started. By late afternoon both final line-ups and color class results were posted on the web for the world 
to see! 
 

 
 
 

 

Secretary’s Report 
By Charles Dwight 

 
     Show season is finally here. As I am writing this I am getting ready to go to the National Young 
Bird Show in Louisville, KY. This is a show that I would go to even if I was not showing any birds, which I 
am not this year. (not enough feathers.) Just a chance to meet many of the great friends I have met over 
the years. 
 
 Our election is over and we will have many changes in our officers for the coming two years. 
Some of our new officers are going to need some help and guidance from our experienced officers and 
members. Let’s help them all that we can. Election results are in this bulletin. Voting turnout was better 
than in the past. About 30% 
 
 I have heard from several members in the last few weeks. Some have had a very good breeding 
season and some, a very bad one. I am in the last group. I only have three young that I have not culled. 
 
 Our membership is still going down. We have lost 15 members in the last 6 months. Most of the 
reasons I am hearing are that our birds will not raise their young, and the high cost of feed. I know that 
my feed has gone up nearly 75% in the last 6 months. 
 
 You will soon be asked to vote on two new standard changes. They are in this bulletin for the 
second time. Please vote! 
 
 Hope to see a lot of you at the shows. Remember, we need to support the small shows as well as 
the big ones or we will not have any shows to go to. Here in Ohio we only have one pigeon club left. 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 Aug-Sept 2008 
By Charles Dwight 

 
Income  

  
Dues $45.00 
Bands $29.75 
Band Postage $4.00 
  

Total $78.75 
  

Expenses  
  
Postage $13.33 
Supplies $38.47 
Mar/April Bulletin printing $87.63 
Mar/April Bulletin postage 
 

$47.77 
 

Total $187.20 
  

Totals 
 

 

Starting Balance $2285.30 
Income $78.75 

Balance $2364.05 
Expenses $187.20 

 
April Ending Balance $2176.85 

 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

New Members 
 
Chris Evans    Steve Zachary    Stephen Combs 
1737 Beaumont Ave, N.W.  2803 Hwy 957    6694 Gehr Rd. 
Massillon, OH  44647  Ethel, LA   70730    St Thomas, PA  17252 
Ph: 330 837-2034   Ph: 225 936-2961    Ph: 717 595-0278 
email julioevans@555net.com      email steve-zachary@yahoo.com   

 
 
 

Your Dues are Due 
 

District 8- Brandy & Mindy Bingham, Curtis Hogan, Terrell Stone 
 

mailto:julioevans@555net.com
mailto:steve-zachary@yahoo.com
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Proposed Standard Changes 
 
Proposal A: Spread Ash Red and Yellow 
 
Spread Ash Red – altered by spread which brings about a uniform ashy coloration to the plumage in our 
Helmets. While this can vary in shades from a very soft pastel blue to an almost lavender like 
appearance the most points should be awarded to birds with clear non-smutty lavender coloration and 
matching head and tail. 
 
Spread Ash Yellow is the dilute description being creamy yellow, uniform color matching head and tail. 
 
For 8   Against 0 
 
Proposal B: Making points available for Muff Helmets Master Breeder Points to be the same as the SF-
PH points. 
 
For 8   Against 0 
 
Proposed by: Dennis Bray, Myron Berger, Dennis Manning 
Both proposals passed by the Board of Directors. 
 

 
 

 
District 10 Report 

by Paul McRae 
 
     Everyone had a good breeding year. Gary Parsons and I were late in starting. Gary ended up with his 
normal number of young ones but I only got about half of what I usually do. Of course Giullio Marcoccia 
bred some good birds this year as shown by his MFC win at the NYBS. Gary Parsons had a real nice 
blue cock at the NYBS. It got second reserve and it wasn’t even finished off yet! It was still developing 
crest and mane. If it finishes off well we can expect to see its band number in the top lines of future 
editions. John Hoekstra reports some real nice reds so I think we can expect to see some heavy 
competition at the upcoming shows. 
    Since the AHA has sanctioned the Canadian Helmet Club shows I can report on them now and will 
include show reports in future editions. 
    The CHC young bird show is late this year. Normally positioned the week before Louisville it will be 
held Nov 15th. There is normally a good turnout for this show. Unfortunately my birds were so late and 
are still finishing and I can’t see anything in the coop worth showing yet and the show is only a week 
away. Almost for sure I will be working anyway. The Canadian Pigeon Fanciers Association (NPA 
equivalent) is having its Specialty Breeders Show (National equivalent) at the end of November in 
Woodstock, ON. This show usually has around 3,000 birds and is the CHC top show. Last year there 
were 200 helmets shown. We can expect to see a good turnout there also. 
     I believe all 4 members from this area are planning to attend the National in Lancaster. If the NYBS is 
any indication there will be some real good competition and I am looking forward to it. 
 
See you there 
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Election Results 
 
 

                     Position                          Member 
 

President Bob Bollinger 

Western Vice President Hank Ebbelaar 

Central Vice President Don Phy 

Eastern Vice President Giullio Marcoccia 

Secretary Treasurer Charles Dwight 

Publicity Director Bob Bollinger 

Points Director Harold Strawniak 

Bulletin Editor Paul McRae 

District 1 Director Mike LaCom 

District 2 Director Dennis Manning 

District 3 Director Open 

District 4 Director Don Phy 

District 5 Director Steve Petito 

District 6 Director Charles Dwight 

District 7 Director Ray Kolinski 

District 8 Director James Jenson 

District 9 Director Pavel Lutsenko 

District 10 Director Paul McRae 

District 11 Director Jim Bean 

District 12 Director Raul “the trained eye” 
Delgado 

District 13 Director Open 

District 14 Director Victor Kline 

Member of the Year Charles Dwight 

 
 

                                        National Judges 
 

Medium Face Crested Don Phy 

Medium Face Plainhead Mike Crawford 

Short Face Crested Victor Cardillo 

Short Face Plainhead Victor Cardillo 

Muffed Vic Eshpeter 
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2008 AHA Officers 

 
President: 
Dennis Bray 
P.O. Box 211 
Lakewood, WA  98259 
Phone: 360-652-8788 
 
Eastern Vice President: 
Tony Patti 
95 River Rd. 
Preston, CT   06365-8038 
Phone: 860-889-0078 
Fax: 860-889-2497 
E-Mail: tony@nepigeonsupplies.com  
 
Central Vice President: 
Don Phy 
7200 North Martin Luther King  
Oklahoma City, OK 73111-8518 
Phone: 405-478-2089 
E-Mail: 
 
Western Vice President: 
Open 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
Charles Dwight 
1093 ST. RT. 101E 
Clyde, OH  43410 
Phone: 419-547-8184 
E-Mail: mrsd@wcnet.org  
 
Publicity Director: 
Curtis Oberhansly 
PO Box 1452 
Boulder, UT  84716 
Phone: 435-335-7434 
E-Mail: curtiso@hughes.net  
 
Points Director: 
Harold Strawniak 
1308 Barkley RD. 
Portvue, PA  15133 
Phone: 412-673-2469 

District 1 Director: OPEN 
 
Bulletin Editor: 
Paul McRae 
943 Dawn Valley Road 
RR #2 Tupperville, ON, Canada 
N0P 2M0 
Phone: 519-683-1519 
E-Mail: paul.mcrae@navistar.com  
  
District 2 Director: 
Henry Ebbelaar 
P.O. Box 368 
Outlook, WA  98938 
Phone: 509-837-3814 
E-Mail: hebbelaar@charter.net  
 
District 3 Director:  
Lew Wescott 
509 12th St. 
Sterling, IL  61081-9177 
Phone: 815-626-7113 
E-Mail: 
lewisandkathy@essexl.com 
 
District 4 Director: 
Don Phy 
7200 North Martin Luther King  
Oklahoma City, OK 73111-8518 
Phone: 405-478-2089 
 
District 5 Director: 
Steve Petitto 
2139 E. Leewyn Dr. 
Sarasota, FL  34240 
Phone: 941-343-9598 
 
District 6 Director: 
Open 
 
District 7 Director: 
Robert Bollinger 
15529 Field Stone LN 
Stewartstown, PA  17363 
Phone: 717-993-0994 
E-Mail: RSBollin@aol.com 

District 8 Director:  
James Jensen 
1541 W. Galbraith LN. 
Kaysville, UT  84037 
Phone: 801-544-9390 
E-Mail: jensenkunkel@hotmail.com 
 
District 9 Director:  
Pavel Lutsenko 
9411 Paisley Dr. 
Vernon, BC V1B 2M9 Canada 
Phone: 1-250-542-7650 
E-Mail: Helmeteer@gmail.com 
 
District 10 Director:  
Paul McRae 
943 Dawn Valley Road 
RR #2 Tupperville, ON, Canada 
N0P 2M0 
Phone: 519-683-1519 
E-Mail: paul.mcrae@navistar.com  
 
District 11 Director: 
Jim Bean 
7320 Adams St. 
Lincoln, NE  68507 
Phone: 402-466-3620 
E-Mail: husker-helmets@msn.com 
 
District 12 Director: 
Raul Delgado 
174 3rd ST. 
Troy, NY  12180 
Phone: 518-272-0413 
E-Mail: crownlofts@aol.com 
 
District 13 Director:  OPEN 
 
District 14 Director: 
Victor Cline 
375 Pangbon Blvd. 
Hagerstown, MD, 21742 
Ph: 301 733-1758 

 

mailto:tony@nepigeonsupplies.com
mailto:mrsd@wcnet.org
mailto:curtiso@hughes.net
mailto:paul.mcrae@navistar.com
mailto:hebbelaar@charter.net
mailto:lewisandkathy@essexl.com
mailto:paul.mcrae@navistar.com
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AHA Order Form 
 
Name:  __________________________________ 
Address: __________________________________ 
City, State ZIP: ________________________________ 
Phone:  __________________________________ 
email:  __________________________________ 

 

Send form to:     Charles Dwight 
      1093 St. Route 101 East 
      Clyde, Ohio 43410 
      419-547-8184 
 
 

Membership Dues 

 
 

Adult  $15 /yr 
Juniors $  5 /yr 
Family  $20 /yr 

 
 
Membership Cost  $ ________ 
 
Number of Years   x ________ 
 
Total Enclosed      $ ________ 
 
 
Please note that your 
membership begins the day 
you pay your dues. Your 
bulletin address label reflects 
your current membership term.  

 

Official AHA Bands 

 
$0.35 per band 

 
+ $2.00 for postage per order 

 
 
Number of Bands    _____ 
 
           x $0.35 
 
Cost of Bands       $ _______ 
 
Plus Postage        $ _______ 
 
Total Enclosed     $ _______ 
 
 
If you want a certain numerical 

range, get your order in early and 

specify below the range you are 

requesting. 

Series Preferred: ____________ 
 

Alternative 
Series:                 ____________ 
 

Patches 

 

Patches –$7.50 

 
 
Cost                    $7.50 
 

Number             x _______ 
 

Total                  $ _______ 
 

 
 



___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Issue July-Oct 2008 Page 20 of 20                                         Helmet Happenings 

 


